

The Detroit Postal Worker

A NEWS BULLETIN FOR APWU MEMBERS

American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO - Detroit District Area Local

20530 Southfield Road • Detroit, Michigan 48235 • 313 532-9305 • Fax 313 532-5433 • www.apwudetroit.org

Date: July 17, 2025

OFFICIAL ELECTION NOTICE

Attention: ALL APWU MEMBERS

In accordance with a voluntary compliance agreement dated May 6, 2025, the APWU Detroit District Area Local 0295 has agreed to rerun the November 20, 2024, officer election under the supervision of the U.S. Department of Labor.

ELECTION NOTICE

A Secret Ballot for the offices of president, executive vice president, secretary-treasurer, recording secretary, clerk craft director, maintenance craft director, MVS craft director, director of legislation, director of organization, director of human relations, assistant clerk craft director, assistant maintenance craft director, assistant MVS craft director, and MVS craft trustee is being conducted by mail. Members in good standing as of Friday, June 27, 2025, are eligible to vote, per Article X of the APWU Local 0295 Constitution. Ballots will be mailed to all members in good standing on Monday, August 11, 2025. The ballots will be counted on Wednesday, September 10, 2025, at the APWU DDAL AFL-CIO 0295 Union Hall at 9:00 a.m.

If you have any questions about the election, please call the Election Committee at (313) 379-6030 or fax at (313) 823-3376. Our email is apwuelectioncommittee0295@gmail.com. Always check APWU website: apwudetroit.org

In Solidarity

Christopher E. Ulmer President **Election Committee**

Lópinia L. R. Roe, Chairperson Myra Gunn, Co-Chairperson Janie Waldon, Secretary